Coastal Quilters Guild

Board Meeting Minutes

April 19, 2012

The meeting was called to order by President Irelle Beatie at 6:44 p.m.

Present: Debra Blake, Irelle Beatie, Carol Fay, Becky Gallup, Ranell Hansen, Edalee Keehn, Darilyn Kisch, Elayne Kovar, Barbara Maccallum, Julie Mock, Suzy Pelovsky,  Karen Pickford.

Absent: Diane Eardley, Jean Faison, Marty Frolli, Sue Kadner, Mary Maxwell.

Approval of Minutes from Last Meeting: A motion and passed to approve the Minutes for the February and March Board meetings, as well as the April General meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:  There was no Treasurer’s Report, due to the absence of Sue Kadner.

Board & Committee Reports:
Workshops: Carol Fay reported that the April Crazy Quilting workshop with Judith Baker Montano had 20 paid registrants, with 19 actually in attendance. Marcia Stein will be the workshop presenter in May. Her workshop on Photo Quilts currently has only 10-12 people registered. Virginia Walton will do a workshop on Curved Piecing in June. The next Learn & Sew workshop is in July. Proposals for teaching this workshop are due at the May  (General) Guild meeting. At the April meeting, there was a problem with inadequate staffing of the speaker materials/sales table. It was agreed that we need to make sure that someone takes responsibility for this, especially during the time between set up and when the Presenter and Speaker Liaison return from dinner.

Challenge: Karen Pickford has agreed to chair the 2013 Challenge committee. Starting that year, the Challenge meeting will be held in June.

Programs: “The Batty Lady” was scheduled to be the Lecturer at the September meeting (no workshop that month because of the Quilt Show), but she has had to cancel her appearance. So, the Guild is in need of a replacement presenter for that meeting.

Ranell Hansen announced that she has scheduled the following presenters for 2013:

January

Tammie Bowser

February

Terry Waldron

March


Robin Gallagher

April


Annette Kennedy

May


Christine Barnes

June


(None – Challenge)

July


(None – Picnic)

Aug


(None yet)

September

(None yet

October

Esterita Austin

November

David Taylor

Membership: Becky Gallup announced that the Guild currently has 280 members. Membership renewal forms will be mailed in the June newsletter, but were available for pick-up starting with the April meeting. 

Quilt Show: Karen Pickford said that the next Quilt Show meeting would be held immediately before the May General meeting. Pins will be ordered for sale at the Show, but there will be no date on them, so they can be used and sold indefinitely. Leslie Dodge is working on a design for them. Advance tickets for the show will start to be sold in June. For planning purposes, Karen requested that any satellite (or other) group that wants to submit a special display let her know a.s.a.p., and that only one person from each group be the contact person for their group of quilts. There are currently 23 vendors for the Show. Darilyn Kisch suggested that a list of Quilt Show committee members and their contact info be posted on the website. Based on the popularity of the Education area during the last show, Suzy Pelovsky requested more space for this endeavor.

Elections: Debra Blake reported that we still need a Public Relations Officer and a Parliamentarian. If no one comes forward for either of these, Irelle Beatie will be the Parliamentarian and the P.R. Officer duties will be divided among the Board members. It was agreed that the contact phone number listed on the website, which had previously been P.R. Officer Leslie Dodge’s, will now be the President’s. We still need someone to chair the Door Prize committee. Otherwise, we will not have them, at least not in the same format and not as often. 

Community Quilts: Edalee Keehn and Barbara Macallum showed the kits they had prepared for the wooden cradle bedding, along with several examples of the mini-quilt, mattress, and pillow w/case. Directions for these items will be posted on the website. The kits will be available at the May meeting. Community Quilts has more that 3,000 yards of fabric, so it was proposed that some of it be organized into quilt kits and sold at the meetings as a fundraiser. Pricing based on $3.00-$3.50 per yard was suggested. A motion to this effect was made and approved. Other ideas re: the excess CC fabric was for the committee to make the holiday (and other) fabric available for sale now so that members could use it to make items for the Show Boutique. Another idea was to alternate different types of fabric sales (kits, yardage, holiday fabric, etc.) each month. 
Library: Elayne Kovar reported that Jean McCaffery has joined the Library Committee, as well as Carol Barringer, who will help with book check out. Space issues continue to hamper the effectiveness of the Library operation in general. We now have two library carts, but they were situated in such a way as to be very difficult to get out of the closet they were in. When our metal cabinet is removed, there will be more space in the room behind the Libary for the carts. Darilyn volunteered to haul it away. All CQG materials (Membership, Refreshments, Quilt Racks, etc.) currently kept in the closet near the check-in tables we’ve been using needs to be removed and put into our section of the new closet behind the piano.

SCCQG: Darilyn Kisch attended the “Meet the Teachers” event and collected many brochures from prospective presenters, which she gave to Ranell Hansen. Darilyn said the event was presented in a “Quilt Show” format, which she felt was a very effective way to showcase the teachers and their work. The July SCCQG meeting will be held in San Luis Obispo. Darilyn will be unable to attend, but whoever goes should take some of our Quilt Show packets to distribute.

Old Business:

Opportunity Quilt: Irelle Beatie announced that she now has received all of the completed section to the McKenna Henry quilt..

New Business:

June Board Meeting: This meeting, which typically includes both the outgoing and incoming Board members, will be held at the home of incoming President Carol Fay on June 21. It will be a potluck.

July Picnic: So far, no satellite groups are willing to host the July 12 picnic. Satellite group Chair Chris Allen will contact those groups that have not hosted within the past four years. Irelle will email Chris with a suggested theme: “Christmas in July”, including sales of holiday fabric.

Introduction/Installation of New Officers: It was suggested that this be done during the June meeting.

Auction: The next Auction is due to be held in 2013, but no one has volunteered to be Auction Chair. We discussed evaluating the sales of the Community Quilts fabrics as they occur and considering sales of donated Auction items in a likewise fashion rather than all at once.

This meeting was adjourned at 8:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Julie Ann Mock

Recording Secretary (Acting)

